LB8/UK 17230

SECRET EXDIS

December 8, 1964

Dear Mr. Prime Minister:

I agree that it is appropriate, following your assumption of office, that we should reaffirm together the Understandings of our two governments with regard to consultation in the use of nuclear weapons. I wish now to confirm this agreement for my part as it is set forth in my letter of February 28, 1964, to Sir Alec Douglas-Home, together with its enclosure. These documents still represent the position of the United States Government, and I understand from your letter of December 8, 1964, that this Understanding is also acceptable to you and your Government.

Sincerely yours,

15/ LBZ.

The Right Honorable
Harold Wilson
The Prime Minister
London, England

LBJ:McGB:ab:gw

SECRET

EXDIS

2234A